Application name: Hills of Gold Wind Farm
Project ID: SSD-9679
Submissions close 13 December 2022

Name: NUNDLE SPoRT @ RECREATION CLURA

Postal address:
CoSBY STREET NUNDLE NS 2340

Residential address:

“4S ABOVE "

Phone number:

02 -67693265 /0?9290@3 /5 /
/

Director — Energy Assessments

Planning and Assessment

Department of Planning, industry and Environment
lLocked Bag 5022

Parramatta, NSW, 2124

Date:
o 712 )22

To whom it may concern

RE: HILLS OF GOLD WIND FARM APPLICATION NO. SSD9679

- | am attaching my submission to the above-mentioned development application

- | hereby declare that | support the Hills of Gold Wind Farm proposal ID SSD-9679
- | would like my personal details included in the submission

- I'have not made any responsible any reportable political donation in the previous
two years

C@c/ap{ 5:3,! % Séc [ rreAsveER

Signature




SUBMISSION FOR SUPPORT

My name is Cheryl Sipple, currently I am the Treasurer/Secretary of the Nundle Sport &
Recreation Club, this Community Club has been around for over fifty years. The land we
sit on was generously donated to the town by the Payne Family.

As a child I grew up at the golf club, my parents were devoted committee members, there
were so many kids running around we had a baby sitter while our parents played. 30
years ago if you didn't put your name down to play lawn bowls at the Nundle Bowling
Club you would miss out, that was 42 bowlers on the green. Now both clubs are run by a
band of dedicated volunteers because over my life time the town has slowly died due to
the lack of employment since most of the council and forestry jobs dissappeared.

A windfarm would generate jobs that our town desperately needs, and industry that has
the potential to be around for over fifty years. What an opportunity for our town. We need
to look to ensure our electricity needs will be met as the dependency on coal decreases
over the next few years.

I am pleased to see the amended route that has been proposed. The amended route is the
best route to take as this would minimize the traffic through the centre of town which
some were not in favour of and there would be far less public traffic on that particular
route as well.

Imagine the good things we could do with access to a community fund. Funds to help our
commumity groups, which include sporting groups, schools, church groups and volunteer
groups. We could apply for yearly funding to provide a free roast dinner once a month for
our local pensioners, scholarships for kids that have a gifted talent that may not otherwise
get an opportunity. I can only see good things from having this windfarm in our area.

I SUPPORT the Windfarm, lets embrace this opportunity.

Cheryl Sipple
Treasurer/Secretary

Nundle Sport & Recreation Club
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